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Fr. Tim S. Hickey 
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MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Vigil: 4:30 p.m. 
Sundays: 8:00, 10:30 a.m. 
Monday-Friday: 7:30 a.m. 
Holy Days: As announced 

 
 

SACRAMENT 
OF PENANCE 

Saturdays: 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
or by appointment 
 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment; please call 

the parish office at 
860-568-5240 to schedule. 
In most cases, parents will 

need to participate in a 
pre-baptism program. 

 
 

MARRIAGE 
Please contact the parish 
office at 860-568-5240 
at least six months in 

advance of your intended 
wedding date. 

 
 

OFFICE MANAGER 
Bonnie Szalay 
860-568-5240 

 
 

ST. CHRISTOPHER 
SCHOOL 

Mrs. Kathleen Madej 
Principal 

860-568-4100 
 
 

Audrey Cesana 
Secretary 

860-568-4100 
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Maria Sousa, Coordinator 

860-895-8692 
stchrisre@gmail.com 
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Saturday, August 30– 4:30 p.m. 
Rosaria Conti (Family) 

 

Sunday, August 31 – 8:00 a.m. 
Alfio Bonanno 

(Wife Maria, Children and Family) 
 

Sunday, August 31 – 10:30 a.m. 
Brian Sisk – 1st Anniversary (Family) 

 

Monday, September 1 – 7:30 a.m. 
Rev. Harold D. Heinrich 

 

Tuesday, September 2 – 7:30 a.m. 
Paul Franklin (Wife Claire) 

 

Wednesday, September 3 – 7:30 a.m. 
John & Louise Olinatz (Children) 

 

Thursday, September 4 – 7:30 a.m. 
Barbara Wilmes 

In Celebration of Her Birthday 
(Beverly Connors & Family) 

 

Friday, September 5 – 8:30 a.m. 
Staff & Students of St. Christopher School 

 

Saturday, September 6– 4:30 p.m. 
Dinis Leonardo (Wife & Family) 

 

Sunday, September 7 – 8:00 a.m. 
Zoltin Paloczi (Renaud Laprise) 

 

Sunday, September 7 – 10:30 a.m. 
Viola Lipinski (Keith & Karen Vendette) 

22nd Sunday 
in 

Ordinary Time 
 

August 31, 2014 

“Be transformed by the renewal of your mind, that 
you may discern what is the will of God, what is 
good and pleasing and perfect.”  – Romans 12:2 

 

SANCTUARY LAMPS 
The lamps beside our tabernacles remind us 
of the Real Presence of Jesus in the Holy 
Eucharist. 

 

 The candle in the church burns this week 
 
 

In Loving Memory of Eleanor G. Curran 
(Lillian Jones & Janette Forte) 

 
 

There is also the opportunity to schedule a 
dedication for the sanctuary lamp in our chapel. 
If you would like to schedule a weekly dedication 
for either the church or chapel sanctuary lamp, 
please call the parish office. The suggested offering 
for a lamp dedication is $15. 

Please contact the parish office to schedule a Mass 
intention. The suggested offering for a weekday 
Mass is $15 and $25 for a weekend Mass. 

 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 What We Collected (August 24): $   5,687 
 What We Need for General Expenses: $   7,317 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
All of the readings for this Twenty-second Sunday in 
Ordinary Time confirm the fact that it is not always 
easy to follow the Lord; in fact, being a Christian and 
living as Jesus has challenged us to do can be 
downright uncomfortable. 
 

We may not suffer the humiliations and dangers that 
our fellow Catholics do in many parts of this world; 
however, we do not live in a society which always 
views us in a positive way. Stewardship challenges 
us to follow and support our beliefs in more places 
than at church on the weekend. We are expected to 
set Christian examples, and we are especially 
expected to follow the beliefs we profess. 
 

Jesus could not be more obvious when He states in 
today’s Gospel: “Whoever wishes to come after me 
must deny himself, take up his cross, and follow 
me.” At no time in Holy Scripture does the Lord ever 
say, “This will be easy.” Professing our beliefs in a 
society which may belittle them is certainly not easy. 
Yet, that is our call. St. Paul tells us in the second 
reading, “Do not conform yourselves to this age.” 
No, it is not easy, but Jesus expects us to be His 
disciple. The Lord wants us to embrace and live out 
stewardship in our lives. 
 

– www.thecatholicsteward.com 



Twenty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ August 31, 2014               Page 2 

JOIN OUR WEDNESDAY DEVOTIONS 
Eucharistic Adoration is an ancient practice of the 
Church going back to the 12th century. Adoration 
comes out of the realization that the Eucharist is the 
Body and Blood of Christ. The reception of the 
Eucharist is our faithful assent to that mystery. 
In adoration we gather to worship Christ’s Real 
Presence in the Eucharist exposed in a monstrance 
on the altar. Through formal prayers, chants and 
silence we spend very personal and intimate time 
with Jesus. 
 

In our parish, Adoration has been started on 
Wednesday evenings as part of our “Wednesday 
Night Devotions.” For the past two weeks upwards 
of 50 people have attended, including some from 
neighboring parishes. Exposition starts at 6:30 p.m. 
After 30 minutes of prayerful silence 
before the Lord, we pray a “Scriptural 
Rosary.” This is simply the Rosary with a 
short verse from Scripture used as our 
meditation before each Hail Mary. The 
evening continues with the Novena to the 
Miraculous Medal. Again, this is a short 
prayer service in which we honor the 
Blessed Mother and ask for her intercession for 
special favors for our families, our parish, our town 
and our world. The evening concludes with 
Benediction around 7:45 p.m.  
 

These devotions have been warmly received and 
welcomed. I invite you to consider joining this 
growing prayer group this week, or whenever your 
Wednesday evening schedule allows. I also heartily 
thank the core group who has kept the Miraculous 
Medal Novena devotion alive in this parish. 
 

I would love to add other devotions to our parish’s 
public liturgical life, such as the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet, novenas surrounding special feasts and 
saints’ days, etc. If you have thoughts about this – 
especially if there are devotions that have a history 
here at St. Christopher’s but have been ignored or 
abandoned, or new devotions unique to our growing 
multi-ethnic parish – please talk to me and we’ll see 
what we can accomplish together.  
 

Be assured of my continued prayers for our parish, 
our school, and you and your families. 
 

– Father Tim 

SCHOOL NEWS 
We invite you to join our students this Friday, 
September 5, at the “first” First Friday Mass of the 
school year. The Mass will be celebrated in the 
church at 8:30 a.m. (NOTE: There will be no 
7:30 a.m. Mass on any First Friday when school is in 
session; school students and teachers will attend the 
8:30 a.m. Mass.) 
 

Thanks to all the parents and staff who worked so 
hard this summer on the school and the grounds. 
Principal Kathy Madej reports that there was a real 
“positive buzz” from parents and students as they 
saw the new sign, landscaping and all the freshly 
painted classrooms. A special word of thanks goes to 
St. Christopher School parent and board member 
Travis Simpson who penned a letter about the school 
that was published in the August 21 issue of 
The Gazette; I hope many of you saw it. It was a 
great tribute to the collaboration needed to make a 
Catholic school and parish succeed. Travis makes 
this excellent point about St. Christopher’s: “The 
school continues to evolve and overcome challenges 
without the need for mill rate increases, budget 
referendums or the elimination of value-added youth 
programs.” 

 

SOCIALIZE AT ST. CHRISTOPHER’S 
The Parish Council is sponsoring receptions next 
weekend, September 6/7 after the 4:30 Vigil Mass 
and the 10:30 Mass on Sunday. Saturday's reception 
will consist of wine, cheese and crackers. Sunday's 
reception will be a coffee hour. This will be a perfect 
opportunity to re-connect with our fellow 
parishioners after the summer months. We are asking 
for breakfast/brunch item food donations for the 
Sunday coffee hour. These may be dropped off in the 
church hall anytime prior to the 10:30 Mass. Hope to 
see you all there! 

AUTHOR TO SPEAK ON 
THE BIBLE AND EVANGELIZATION 

Author and speaker Stephen Binz will present an 
exploration of the connection between listening to 
Scripture and witnessing to Scripture using his book, 
The Bible: God’s Handbook for Evangelization. This 
presentation will be held Friday, September 5 from 
9:30 a.m. – noon at St. Thomas Seminary in 
Bloomfield. To register, please call 860-242-5573. 
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SAINT CHRISTOPER 
PARISH & SCHOOL PICNIC 

Save the Date: 
Sunday, Sept. 28, 2014 

 

Don’t let your calendar get filled up and miss this 
fun event. It’s time to get ready for some fall fun.  
Our annual picnic will be held on Sunday, Sept. 28 
(after the 10:30 mass) from 11:30am – 3:00p.m. in 
the field behind the school. In case of rain, we will 
have an indoor picnic in the school gym. Everyone 
always has a great time and we hope to see you 
there! More information to follow in future bulletins.   

LABOR DAY 
The parish office will be closed this Monday, 
September 1 for the Labor Day holiday. A special 
Labor Day Mass will be celebrated at 7:30 a.m. in 
the church.  

IMMIGRATION TALK 
Are you concerned about immigration from Central 
America and the current influx of unaccompanied 
minors? Come to St. Bridget Church, Manchester, on 
Sunday, September 7, at 6:00 p.m. to hear Sister of 
St. Joseph Elaine  Betancourt discuss immigration 
reform and the plight of the children. 
 

Sr. Elaine is a member of the retreat staff at Holy 
Family Monastery. Her talk will be in the St. Bridget 
School cafeteria. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Thank you to Bob Falkevitz, Phil Gosselin, 
Nick Duva, Mike Gay and Rene Letourneau for 
pulling up the tile floor in the kitchen and the carpet 
in the hallway of the church wing. A very big thank 
you to Mike Gay and Rene Letourneau for spending 
three nights on their hands and knees putting down 
the new flooring. The monthly business meeting will 
be on Thursday, September 4, at 7:30 pm. 
September’s social event will be held on Thursday, 
September 25, at 7:00 pm and will include the new 
officer installation ceremony and several homemade 
desserts. All are invited to attend the social event. 

MISSION APPEAL SUNDAY 
Next Weekend ~ September 6/7 

Next weekend we will welcome Father Selva Raj, 
a priest from the Diocese of Kumbakonam, India. 
Father Raj will be speaking at all the Masses as part 
of our parish’s 2014 Mission Appeal Sunday. 
We look forward to welcoming Father Raj to our 
parish and promise him our prayers and support.  

ARE YOU CELEBRATING 
AN ANNIVERSARY? 

All couples celebrating their 25th, 50th, 60th, and 
any other special wedding anniversaries this year are 
invited to an Anniversary Mass at St. Joseph 
Cathedral on Sunday, October 19 at 2:00 p.m. 
Archbishop Blair will be the main celebrant. Mass 
will include the renewal of marriage vows, followed 
by a simple reception. Family members and friends 
are encouraged to attend. Please call the parish office 
at 860-568-5240 to RSVP by Sept. 10. 

HOLY FATHER’S 
SEPTEMBER PRAYER INTENTIONS 

Each month Pope Francis issues two prayer 
intentions for our consideration. Traditionally at the 
conclusion of the praying of the Rosary, 
an additional Our Father, Hail Mary and Glory Be 
are offered for these intentions. The September 
prayer intentions are: 
 

For People with Mental Disabilities 
That they may receive the love and help 

they need for a dignified life. 
 

Service to the Poor 
That Christians, inspired by the Word of God, 

may serve the poor and suffering. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please contact the parish office if you are seriously 
ill, in the hospital or going to have surgery. Due to 
privacy laws, priests are no longer informed by the 
hospital when a parishioner is admitted. 

ADULT SOCIAL CLUB 
This is a friendly reminder that the Adult Social Club 
will not be meeting in September. Our monthly 
meetings will resume in October. If you have any 
questions about the Adult Social Club, please contact 
Frank or Joan Perrone at 860-568-6229. 

 

BLOOD DRIVE – St. Christopher Church Hall 
 

Friday ~ September 19, 2014 ~ 1:30 – 6:30 p.m. 
 

Please call 1-800-Red Cross (1-800-733-2767) 
to make an app’t. or log onto redcrossblood.org. 



PARISH TRUSTEES 
Marie Gallo-Garabedian 
Richard “Mac” McCarthy 
 
PARISH COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
Madeline Cassarino ~ 860-568-5023 
 
FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIRMAN 
Michael Munley ~ 860-683-8594 
 
SCHOOL BOARD PRESIDENT 
Richard Oliveira ~ 860-568-2341 
 
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR 
Karen Santacross ~ 860-568-4975 
 
MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Charleen Miele ~ 860-561-5394 

DIRECTOR OF YOUTH MINISTRY 
AND CONFIRMATION 
Kristina Gillespie – 860-895-8692 
E-mail: stchrisym@gmail.com 
 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
Jean Nowik-Martocci ~ 860-568-8873 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF 
HOLY COMMUNION 
Mary Priest ~ 860-569-0087 
 

HOMEBOUND MINISTRY 
Barbara Casey ~ 860-568-4638 
 

PRAYER LINE 
and  TEDDY BEAR MINISTRY 
Beverly Connors ~ 860-432-1530 
bcrc29@hotmail.com 

MINISTRY OF GREETERS 
and PRAYERSHAWL MINISTRY 
Toni Amberg ~ 860-568-9069 
 

PRO-LIFE MINISTRY 
Phil Gosselin ~ 860-568-5001 
 

FOOD BANK MINISTRY 
David Gaudreau ~ 860-569-4325 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
St. Christopher Council #4 
Scott Gay, Grand Knight ~ 860-670-8898 
 

PARISH & SCHOOL ACCOUNTANT 
Dianne Rumsey 
 

CHURCH CUSTODIAN 
Roger Dube 

What is Lectio Divina? 
While reading sacred scripture, read the words with a love and sense of discovery until something seems to strike home. Sit with the passage as one would 
with a good friend-not just thinking or analyzing, but instead remaining in a quiet, listening spirit, so the word can nurture and challenge you. 

Reflection Question for Next Sunday, September 7, 2014 
For Your Reflection: We are a results-oriented society. Nike tells us to “Just do it.” The Home Depot tells us: “Let’s Do 
This.” In this week’s Gospel, Jesus urges a similar “can-do” approach to the moral life and to prayer: “If your brother sins 
against you, go and tell him his fault…” and “If two of you agree on earth about anything for which they are to pray, it shall 
be granted to them….” How practical are you about your life of faith? Are you waiting and waiting (and waiting) for results 
from God or are you taking charge? 

P A R I S H    C O N T A C T S 

Excerpts from SNOW FALLING ON SNOW 
Copyright 2001 by Robert J. Wicks 

Used with permission of Paulist Press 
www.paulistpress.com 

Call to Prayer: "Let us take a 
moment in the midst of all our 
activity to prepare ourselves 
for prayer." 

The Word of God:  Choose one of next 
Sunday's readings. One person reads the 
scripture aloud as others are attentive to 
a word, phrase, or theme that is 
meaningful to them. Allow for a minute of 
silent reflection. Have another person 
read the same scripture a second time. 

Faith Sharing: Begin with an open 
ended question such as "What 
strikes you from this reading?" and/
or you can use the "Reflection 
Question" found below. Allow time 
for reflection & sharing. 

Closing Prayer: At the end of the 
faith sharing, invite participants to 
pray aloud for any particular 
petitions or praises they may 
have. Feel free to close with: The 
Lord's Prayer or spontaneous 
prayers or a faith-based song. 

Sunday       
22nd Sunday  in   

Ordinary  Time
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Sunday       
23rd Sunday  in   

Ordinary  Time

Jeremiah 20:   
7-9

1 Corinthians   
2:1-5

1 Corinthians   
2:10b-16

1 Corinthians   
3:1-9

1 Corinthians   
3:18-23

1 Corinthians   
4:1-5

1 Corinthians   
4:6b-15

Ezekiel 33:     
7-9

Psalm 63:      
2-6, 8-9

Psalm 119:     
97-102

Psalm 145:     
8-14

Psalm 33:      
12-15, 20-21

Psalm 24:      
1bc-4ab, 5-6

Psalm 37:     
3-6, 27-28,    

39-40

Psalm 145:     
17-21

Psalm 95:      
1-2, 6-9

Romans 12:    
1-2

Romans 13:    
8-10

Matthew 16:    
21-27

Luke 4:        
16-30

Luke 4:        
31-37

Luke 4:        
38-44

Luke 5:        
1-11

Luke 5:       
33-39

Luke 6:        
1-5

Matthew 18:    
15-20

LECTIO DIVINA & DAILY READINGS



KNOW SOMEONE CONSIDERING 
THE CATHOLIC FAITH? 

Do you know someone in your family, your 
neighborhood or at work who is considering the 
Catholic faith? Has someone in your family been 
baptized but never received Eucharist and 
Confirmation? Evangelization is about invitation. 
If you know someone who is interested in joining the 
Catholic Church, please have them call the parish 
office and make an appointment to speak with Father 
Tim. We'll introduce them to the Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA). We especially invite 
those who worship with us regularly but may be of 
another faith denomination. 
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PARISH CHOIRS 
Calling All Singers ~ Adults & Children! 

 

Adult Choir 
Adult Choir rehearsals will begin on Thursday, 
September 11 at 7:00 p.m. We hope to welcome back 
all our returning members as well as any new voices 
interested in joining the choir. This year we hope to 
enhance the choir with instrumentalists as well. 

 

Children’s Choir 
Children’s Choir rehearsals will begin on Thursday, 
September 18, at 4:30 p.m. Rehearsals run from 4:30 
to 5:15 p.m. Any school-age child (Kindergarten and 
up) will be welcome. NOTE: If your child is in 
Kindergarten, it is helpful if a parent or guardian 
remains on site during rehearsals. Children should 
have an appropriate attention span, be able to 
participate in the Mass for approximately one hour, 
and be enthusiastic about singing and learning how 
we praise God through song. 
 

For more information about either choir, please see 
our parish music director Charleen Miele after Mass 
or contact her at the number provided in the bulletin. 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Since 2003 the Prayer Shawl 
Ministry has been creating shawls to 
give away to anyone who needs or 
wants one. We have produced more 
than 500 – we quit counting years 
ago – and we continue to gather to knit and or 
crochet prayer shawls. These shawls continue to 
console those who are grieving, comfort those who 
are ill, bring hope to those in despair, and welcome 
those who are baptized. The reasons to make a shawl 
are as numerous as the people who knit and receive 
them. Another bonus is that knitting is a therapeutic 
activity for arthritic hands. 
 

We welcome anyone who would like to join our 
parish ministry of prayer, service and love. We 
gather in the church hall on the 2nd and 4th Mondays 
of the month from 1:00 - 2:30 p.m. Our starting date 
is September 8, but feel free to jump in at any time. 
Bring a friend. We have plenty of yarn and needles 
for those wishing to learn. If you wish to know more 
or would like to receive a shawl, please contact 
Chickie Amberg at 860-568-9069. 

DEFENDING OUR RELIGIOUS LIBERTY 
Unless reversed or modified, the current federal health 
care mandate threatens religious liberty, guaranteed to 
all Americans in the U.S. Constitution under the First 
Amendment. If you haven’t done so already, please 
voice your opposition to the health care mandate by 
calling President Obama at the White House at 
202-456-1111 or U.S. Secretary of Health and Human 
Services Sylvia Mathews Burwell at 202-205-5445. 
Let them know that the mandate is in violation of our 
First Amendment right to religious freedom. 

VOCATION REFLECTION 
“Take up your cross and follow me.” (Luke 9:23) 

If you wish to follow Jesus, deny yourself, take up 
your cross and follow. Are you courageous enough 
to follow as a priest or deacon, brother, or sister? 
If you are, please call Fr. Anthony Smith, Director of 
Vocations, Archdiocesan Center at St. Thomas 
Seminary, at 860-242-5573 or reach out to him by 
e-mail at vocations@aohct.org or visit the web at 
www.vocationshartford.org. 

2014/2015 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Classes begin September 21 
Now is the time to register your child 
for our religious education program. 
Forms are available at the church 

entrances or you may contact Maria Sousa, our 
Coordinator of Rel. Ed. at 860-895-8692 or at 
stchrisre@gmail.com. Returning families are 
asked to complete a new registration form each 
year. Our 2nd grade sacrament program is a two-
year program beginning in 1st grade. A program for 
children entering Kindergarten is also available. 

~  Please see the other side  ~ 



Father James H. Smith 
 

Priest of Jesus Christ 
of the Archdiocese of Hartford 

 
Brother of Barbara Casey 

and 
Parishioner of St. Christopher Church 

 
was welcomed home to the Lord 

August 27, 2014 
 

A Mass of Christian Burial 
will be offered on 

Tuesday, September 2 at 11:00 a.m. 
at 

St. Christopher Church 
with 

Bishop Paul S. Loverde of Arlington, VA, principal celebrant, 
and 

Archbishop Leonard P. Blair of Hartford, presiding. 
 

Calling hours: 
Monday, September 1, 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
D’Esopo Funeral Home, East Hartford 

 
Condolences may be sent to 

 

Barbara Casey, P.O. Box 380459, East Hartford, 06138-0459 


